Digital Access Committee

June 21, 2013
2:00 CENTRAL, 3:00 EASTERN

AGENDA and Minutes

To join in conference calls, call:

1-866-469-3239 
Attendee access code: 216 605 75

[Host code: 216 79 444 (Demian uses)]

Present: Demian, Eric, Jennifer, Kevin, Pat, Shana

AGENDA
1. Possible new programmer position for CRRA

The board has just approved funding for a temporary position to hire a graduate student to assist with upgrading the Catholic Portal to VuFind 2.0.  The student will be trained and physically located at Villanova, will do work on Notre Dame servers, and will be paid directly by CRRA, making this a truly collaborative experiment.  The position will be funded for six months (at 20 hours/week), with the option of extension to nine months if things are going well.  Assuming that the upgrade is completed before the end of that period, the student will also be available for other technical projects such as importing new types of metadata, streamlining automated processes, etc.

The position will initially be advertised to local library schools, and expanded to computer science programs if necessary.  Code4lib listserv would also be a good avenue.

2. Other news

Shana asked about ALA schedule; detailed information is available on website. Short version: 7/01, 2-5pm: Special Session w/ Lyrasis about Newspaper Program (talking about funding, technology, collaboration, etc.). 7/01, 6:30pm: CRRA Dinner. 7/02, 9:00am: CRRA member meeting (breakfast @ 8:30am).

As implied by the special session above, CRRA is investigating a relationship with Lyrasis to support the newspaper project.

Demian and Pat have been exchanging emails with the Collections committee regarding associating themes with records in the portal through subject links on the website (based upon the new Collections policy). Demian will join the next Collections committee meeting to discuss further.

Jennifer reported that the board has approved the revised Collections policy.

Pat has finalized the “year end summary” document and will distribute it shortly.

3. CRRA top priorities

We discussed the email duplicated below.  Everyone approved of the priorities.  Demian commented that Catholic Newspapers will take on a growing role for DAC as the Newspapers Committee moves forward on determining a platform.  Both the “Outreach and member mentoring” and “Harvesting new content” priorities can be supported with the help of the new technical employee.  The “secure resources” goal is not directly relevant to DAC, though its outcomes obviously impact DAC (as demonstrated but this increase in our technical capacity).

4. Next meeting(s)

Demian will be on vacation on July 12th,, so the July call is canceled.  He will send out a Doodle poll for August shortly.

REFERENCED EMAIL

Dear Diane, Demian, Noel, Jean, Fran, and Evelyn,  

 

On behalf of Janice and Tyrone, I am sending their suggestions for working toward achievable goals for the coming year.  You may remember early on in our discussion Tyrone suggested setting only 2 or 3 top priorities so we can be more sure of achieving the most important things.  Three priorities plus a 4th enabling priority are proposed below:   

1.       Catholic Newspapers 

2.       More outreach and member mentoring 

3.       Harvesting new content 

4.       Secure resources in support of program goals (an enabling goal)    

 
As your committees meet in late May/early June, we want your advice on what these top priorities can do for us as well as your input on how we phrase and interpret top priorities would be much appreciated.  We are not proposing changes in the committee goals. The priorities above reflect the discussions with committee chairs and the activities in the proposed goals document sent out by Pat (attached here).  At the same time, given the finite capacity of CRRA (meaning Pat and me) to support committees in achieving these goals, the top priorities we hope will help committees in limiting the scope of activities they plan and give all of us some “big goals” to rally round.  For example, the Liaisons Council does not have to develop a comprehensive orientation packet in one year. It could develop initial webinars and information focused on things related to our top priorities.   The Membership Committee can identify criteria for effective targeting of prospective members to guide its efforts.  These are small examples but they have potential to help us achieve our goals within our CRRA capacity to achieve.  

 

Second, we will ask if committee chairs or individual members can take on the “doodle polls” for meeting dates and taking meeting notes.  Already chairs consult with Pat or Jennifer on the agenda; some chairs send out the agendas. In some cases, Pat or Jennifer do and so we will ask those chairs if they could also send out agendas.  We hope it will be a welcomed request in that participants not only become more invested but also go on to make other key contributions, all the while enjoying the opportunity to make a greater contribution and becoming some of our greatest partners.  

 

Third, we will be asking members, individually and institutionally, for their help in carrying out projects of benefit to CRRA and to them. We believe here too that members who are fully engaged in the work of the CRRA will strengthen their investment, create an opportunity to expand their horizons, bring new perspectives to the Alliance, and get new work done, work that benefits the institution and CRRA. There are a number of projects where members could take an active leadership role in sponsoring or hosting a project at their institution.  We have talked about examples, some of which are already in process, such as managing and curating the CRRA website; editing the CRRA Updates; creating online exhibits; finding and featuring member-owned digital collections; creating subject guides to the portal and its collections; developing a CRRA presence on Facebook; and conducting a survey of members for Catholic newspaper holdings.    No doubt members will have their own suggestions.

 
As your committees meet, we want your advice on what these top priorities can do for us as well as your input on how we phrase and interpret top priorities would be much appreciated.  We will be discussing these top priorities at our CRRA All Member Meeting on Tuesday July 2.  In past years, discussions have been very informative and helpful, generally suggesting examples and otherwise affirming the goals.  After that meeting, Pat and Jennifer will harmonize any suggestions made in this meeting with the committee discussions and prepare a final version of CRRA Proposed Goals and Activities 2013-2014, which they will share with all of you, for review and adoption by the Board in July.   

 

Please feel free to share this memo with your committee members as best helps you and them.  Most importantly, please share with them how much we appreciate all of your contributions and work in carrying out our mission.  We know that without your efforts, we could not possibly be where we are today.  We are a collaborative organization, led and supported by our members, for which we are truly grateful.  Thank you and we hope to see you in Chicago.  

 

With best wishes for a productive committee meeting, 

 

Janice Welburn, Chair, Board of Directors 

Tyrone Cannon, Vice-chair/Chair-elect, Board of Directors  
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